
Interoffice Memorandum 

October 24, 2022 

To: Mayor Jerry L. Demings 
-AND-

Contact: 

Subject: 

County Commissioners 

Carrie Mathes, CFCM, NIGP-CPP, CPPO, C.P.M., Manager II , 
Procurement Division 

Eduardo Avellaneda, M.S., P.E., Manager, Roads and Drainage Division 
407-836-7875 

Ratification of Purchase Order M108962, Emergency John Young Parkway 
Slope Restoration and Erosion Control 

ACTION REQUESTED: 

Ratification of Purchase Order M108962, Emergency John Young Parkway Slope 
Restoration and Erosion Control , with Brownies Septic & Plumbing, LLC in the amount 
of $1,090,437. 

PROCUREMENT: 

The project provides for the emergency repairs to multiple slope failures of the John 
Young embankments approaching the bridge over the Florida turnpike. 

FUNDING: 

Funding is available in account number 1002-072-4906-3816. 

APPROVALS: 

The Roads and Drainage Division concurs with this recommendation. 

REMARKS: 

As a result of Hurricane Ian, the Public Works Department identified multiple slope 
failures along approximately 3,440 feet of the John Young Parkway embankments 
approaching the bridge over the Florida turnpike. Some segments of the chain-link fence 
adjacent to the sidewalk at the top of the embankment also collapsed. Due to the 
emergency need of these repairs and for the safety of the road and pedestrians, this 
project was procured via emergency procedures. A purchase order was issued to 
Brownies Septic & Plumbing, LLC, a full-service contractor that has successfully 
performed similar projects with Public Works. They have experience working with these 
conditions and performing the necessary work in a timely manner to prevent similar 
problems that could endanger the main roadway. Pricing for these services is based off 
the County's current contract with Brownies Septic & Plumbing, LLC, which does not 
have the sufficient funds to cover the emergency repairs. 


